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Cell Phones
Students are not allowed to have cell phones out at school. In the morning, students are bringing them out and playing games on them, which is not ok. If you insist on your child bringing in a cell phone, it must be off and kept in the bookbag. If it rings and disturbs the class, it will be taken away and a parent must pick it up in the office. This is a K-5 rule that is being enforced. 

Bedtimes

I know it is hard to get children to bed when it is still light outside, but it is so hard to teach when half the class can’t keep their heads up and complain of being tired. We have 7 weeks of school left and 2 important tests to take. I want the students to be ready for 4th grade and so I plan on teaching until the end of the year. I really need your support with this. I don’t know if it’s all true, but many students claim to be staying up until 11:00 or 12:00!
Reading and Spelling

This is a spelling week. We are on lesson #16 and the story is “Lon Po Po”. It is a Chinese version of Little Red Riding Hood. Our focus skill is comparing and contrasting, so there is a lot of material for us to use to with these 2 stories.  

Math

We are finishing up our geometry unit this week. We wanted to make sure the students were exposed to the key concepts before the tests. We will begin Data and Charts at the end of this week.
M-Step
Our ELA test will be next Tuesday, May 8th. We will begin testing at 8:30 am. If your child comes to school late, he or she will have to wait in the cafeteria until the class is done with the test and then your child will have to make up the test on another day. These tests typically take several hours to complete on the computer. We worked on the practice ELA test today.
Our Math test will be next Thursday, May 10th. It will start at 8:30 also.
Please make sure for next week especially, the students are going to be on time, eating a good breakfast (if they eat at home), and get the students to school on time. This will ensure that they do their best!

Behavior Logs

Are you checking your child’s behavior log each night? This really does help to keep the students on track! With Spring Fever, it’s hard to keep the students focused, but with your support, the students seem to try a little harder to stay on track.
Science

The weather and climate unit is interesting to the class.  We are tracking the daily temperatures, precipitation, and wind speed.

Social Studies

Government is our focus for this unit. We are learning about the branches and the functions of each branch. We are also learning about the checks and balances.
